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Thursday 5th March 2015| 17.30 | Committee Room 2
	Attendees:
	Lesley Kiayias (Chair)

Mr Watkins
Helen Isaac
Mrs Rowbotham 
Edwene Griffith
	Peter Tomkins
Dianne Hollingworth
Fouad Dajani

Rose kirby

	
	
	


	Officers:
	Sarah Taylor (SAT)
Micky Patel  
Hameed Miah 

	Leasehold Officer
Rent Accounting and Leasehold team leader 
Engagement Assistant 




	Item
	
	Action

	1
1.1
1.2

	Welcome and apologies
Apologies received from: Barbara and Bob Nunn and Stuart Hemingway
Mrs Rowbotham thanked everyone for their cards and kind remarks regarding the loss of her husband. 
	

	2

2.1

2.2

2.3

2.4

2.5

2.6


	Any other Business 
There are ongoing issues with Quadron regarding Grounds maintenance issues Forum members complained that Grounds maintenance is not being handled very well and there are constant problems. A formal complaint was made about the ground maintenance by Mr Moore from the Mills in Quorn. MP will raise a call with Sarah Ritchie 
Estimate queries- Communal grounds maintenance price has dropped. Sarah explained that this was due to the contractors being cheaper. 
Building Insurance – Mr Moore asked why there was an increase in the building insurance cost – Sarah explained that there had been a big increase in claims in the previous year and this was the reason for increase in insurance. 
Legionella Test Query- Forum members asked how the test will be carried out. A written response in Octobers meeting

The forum asked a question with regards to the claims were they leaseholder or tenant claims. Sarah explained that this year was due to leaseholder claims for fire and leaks mainly. 
Emergency light query- The price increase has nearly tripled and members queried this. Sarah explained the estimate of £50 was give across the board. 

Forum members thanked Sarah for her hard work.
	MP
ST

	3
3.1

3.2

3.3
 3.4


	Matter Arising from December 2014 Minutes 
Agenda item 2.3 Light bulbs –Sarah read out the response she has received with regards to the lighting. Leaseholders happy with the response and no further action required. 
Agenda item 2.5 Quadron meeting – Members agreed that the grounds needed to be tended to first and then a meeting with Quadron for advice to take place in the furture
The Terms of Reference for the leaseholders has been updated;
One point has been added to the reference and a copy was available for each forum member to read prior to the meeting. Helen Isaac requested that the approval be referred to the next forum meeting so they can have more time to go through the document. 
Helen asked Sarah why the frequency of the forum meeting had changed. Sarah explained that this was a decision made by the forum due to the lack of attendance and agenda items in the December meeting. The forum decided a new pattern of open surgery and forums for 2015 and explained that it is up to the forum to decide on the frequency  of meetings, Helen put it to the forum that they should return to bi-monthly meetings – everyone was happy with the current frequency of Open surgery and forums set for 2015. 
	JB/HM
ST/JB/

HM

	4.0

4.1
	Estimates 

Estimates went out on time except for two; These were not sent out due to open markets and transfers taking place. Estimates were sent out before the 25th of February and all leaseholders should have received their estimates before 1st March. Sarah raised a concern that leaseholders are not reading their certified summaries until it increases there Estimate some six months later. Sarah will continue to raise this within the newsletter and covering letters.  


	

	5.0

5.1

5.2

5.3

5.4
	Door Entry System contract
The Asset team are looking at the contract for the maintenance and the door entry system. 
The Section 20 consultation is in progress with all Leaseholders who have a door entry system, to explain that the contractor who is successful will also be upgrading some Door Entry Systems.  Mr P Tomkins asked if the original list which included his sons block was going to be used to start the upgrading work.

Sarah will find out and report back to the forum if they are going to use the list or start afresh.  Mr P Tomkins also raised that the Door at the front of the block is still not working as the door does not sit in the frame properly.  Sarah will contact Mr S Tomkin direct once she has reported the door.
Sarah suggested an idea that when the contractors come in for a presentation members of the forum can attend. 

	ST
ST

	6

6.1

6.2

6.3
	Leasehold Survey – response and choosing the winner 

Micky explained that the leasehold surveys take place once every year. There was an increased amount of responses this year 68 in total which was due to the survey being online – it was agreed to continue with the online version. 
Micky went through a PowerPoint he had prepared for the forum, discussing questions and responses. It was decided that a further line needed to be added to the question as follows: if you answered no to the above question, please give reason why, This was approved.
Winners of the vouchers were picked out. 

	

	7
7.1


	Administration and management fee 
Sarah went through the article which will be in the next copy of the Your Homes Matters Magazine at the request of the forum.  This explained how the Administration and Management Fee is calculated and showed that in 2014/15 CBC under recovered and also the amount set for 2015/16 will also under recover.


	

	8
8.1
	Changing the March meeting to a Surgery rather than a Forum 
Sarah suggested the idea of having the March 2016 meeting as a Surgery rather than a Forum. This will allow leaseholders to come along and discuss their estimates face to face.

	


2015 Meeting Dates

	Date
	Where
	Time

	Thursday 5th March 2015 
	Committee Room 2
	17.30 – 20.00

	Thursday 29th October 2015
	Committee Room  1
	14.30 – 16.30


2015 Open Surgery Dates

	Date
	Where
	Time

	4th June 2015 
	Committee Room 2
	17.30 – 20.00

	20th January 2016
	Committee Room 1
	14.30 – 16.30
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